

ALGONQUIN SHRINE CLUB



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0

www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

NEWSLETTER

October 2019

EXECUTIVE

President

Charles MULLETT (613)332-2836 charles.mullett@gmail.com

I.P.P.

Jim BURKE (613)334-5537

1st Vice

Wayne WIGGINS (613)334-1245 waywel@sympatico.ca

2nd Vice

Ron Mark (705)457-9559

Secretary

Dave EARLE (613)334-7455 shrine.sec@gmail.com

Treasurer

Dean LINTON (613)332-4491 dj.Linton@live.ca

Chaplain

Vaughn LLOYD (613)332-4074 vaughn@vaughnlloyd.ca

Directors

Jim WILLIAMS
Ed OTTO
Barry CROSS
Eric MUELLER
Steven BERRY

Auditors

Larry DONADSON Eric MUELLER

Ambassador

Barry ROBB (705)457-7822 barryrobb4@gmail.com

Executive Meeting

October 9, 2019 - 10:00 AM - Wilberforce Legion

General Meeting

October 15, 2019 - Wilberforce Legion Zem Zem 6:00 PM - Dinner 6:30 PM Ladies Welcome at all meetings

BLACK CAMEL

Noble Thomas Irwin DUNSTAN
Passed to G.L. Above September 18, 2019

We Cherish Their Memories-We Mourn Their Loss

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

Nobles & Ladies

Welcome to the two new members of our club; Noble Thomas Hayward has affiliated from Credit Valley Shrine Club and Noble Keith Irving has rejoined us. Noble Thomas and his Lady Lisa now reside in the Bancroft area.

We would especially like to thank our guest speaker from last month, Shannon Banfield, who spoke about her experiences in Bali learning yoga and who now teaches it. We learned the many health benefits of this practice.

The Spirit of Bancroft was a very successful event. Thanks to all who took part in it.

Noble Wayne Wiggins and Lady Jewel will be showing some of their pictures from their trip to China this past summer at our October meeting.

Our thoughts and prayers go out to Lady Alice and her family in the loss of her husband, Noble Tom Dunstan.

Hook forward to seeing you on October 15.

Noble Charles Mullett President, Algonquin Shrine Club

UPCOMING EVENTS

Nothing at this time

PARADES

November 22nd Haliburton, ON 6:30 PM (start)

November 23rd Minden, ON 11:30 AM

December 7th Bancroft, ON 2:00 PM

December 8th Wilberforce, ON 12:00 noon

December 14th Maynooth, ON 5:00 PM

COMMITTEES

Public Relations
Barry CROSS
Wayne WIGGINS

Dinners Ed OTTO

News Letter/Website
Dave EARLE

Membership
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

100 Million Dollar Club Frank WILSON

Sick and Visiting
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

Rameses Lottery Tickets Larry DONALDSON

Hospital
Sean COOK
Ron MARK
Frank WILSON
Eric MUELLER

Housing Chairman Wayne WIGGINS

Golf Tournament
Dave REEVES
Jim WILLIAMS

Cake Sales
Ron MARK
Todd GRAINGER
Wayne WIGGINS
Dean LINTON
Barry CROSS
Larry DONALDSON

Float Transportation Hald ROBINSON Denver MAYHEW Wayne ELSON

Fund Raising Ideas
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

UNITS

Rock Hounders ATV Unit
Barry CROSS
Chairman
Vaughn LLOYD
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON
Treasurer

Clown Unit
Wayne WIGGINS (Ding-A-Ling)
Chairman
Noble Dave EARLE (Harley)
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON (String-Bean)
Treasurer

"FROM THE DESK

OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"

Greetings Nobles:

As it appears that summer is coming to an end and fall is arriving with all its colour and splendour, it brings to mind that winter is approaching and we will be busy with parades and selling our cakes. As I have said before this gives us an excellent opportunity to be visible in our communities. Next month we will be having our election and I encourage you to consider your talents and what you might offer by considering accepting a position

In this month's issue of Shriner magazine Imperial potentate Jeff Sowder has announced a new program called "Just One" suggesting that if we all bring in one new Member we could increase our declining membership significantly.

Food for thought?

on our executive.

Noble Ambassador Barry Robb

The Chaplain's Corner

Greetings Ladies and Nobles;

Please accept another installment in our probable transition from the time of; Her Gracious Majesty.

[The Great Seal of Canada used during the reign of Queen Elizabeth II]

Upon a demise of the crown, the late sovereign's heir immediately and automatically succeeds, without any need for confirmation or further ceremony; hence arises the phrase 'The Queen is dead, Long live the King'. An appropriate period of mourning also follows, during

which portraits of the recently deceased monarch are draped with black fabric and staff at government houses wear customary. The CBC keeps a regularly updated plan for a "broadcast of national importance" announcing the demise of a sovereign and covering the aftermath, during which all regular programming and advertising is cancelled.

Thank you, Vaughn Lloyd.

SICK AND VISITING

Noble Kevin FUDGE - gall bladder surgery, recovering at home
Noble Barry CROSS - minor surgical procedure, recovering at home
Lady Dolly MARLOWE – has re-broken her leg again, recovering at home
Rhonda SMITH (daughter of Noble Al BELSON) - at home but a slow recovery

Congratulations to III Sir George MITCHELL, P.I.P.

He was honoured with receiving the 'Award of Merit' by Imperial Potentate Jim CAIN during the Imperial Session in Nashville. One of four Nobles as selected by the Imperial Potentate for their commitment to both Shriners International and Shriners Hospitals.

Welcome Our New Members

Noble Thomas J. HAYWARD and his Lady Lisa 17A Island View Dr., Bancroft, ON. (moved here recently) Past President and Ambassador from Credit Valley Shrine Club

> Noble Keith G. IRVING 63 S. Baptiste Lk. Rd., Bancroft. ON. (Former Club member)